Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

January 21, 2014
Present Katy Wells, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton, Judy Rich, Dave Nickerson; Selectmen’s Rep, Jeff Jenkins, John Olmstead and TA Bob Veloski

At 6:40 pm, Chair Earl Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Jeff Jenkins made a motion to approve the minutes of January 7, 2014, 2nd by John Olmstead, discussion:  John’s name needed to be added to attendance, all were in favor.
Mail/Correspondence

Chair Leighton discussed that at a recent BOS meeting there was talk of raising the sand/gravel lines in the DPW budget and questions of how the 100k Block grant is spent.  Jeff provided the committee with a handout that itemized the expenditures for the block grant line item accounts for our review.  Dave stated the BOS voted on raising some of the DPW line items but the vote was not unanimous.  Jeff discussed the salt and sand concerns and where the money goes and that issues with the plan or lack thereof, for the 400K in the CRF for Roads.
Review of Financial Report 
Report dated January 8, 2014, for period ending December 21, 2013.
Jeff questioned the account on page 26, 4909.000 Town Park Improvement.  This account has appeared on this month’s financial report and has never been an account in the town budget previously.  Bob says it will disappear next month it was added in error.
Old Business

none
New Business


EXECUTIVE ADMINISTATION BUDGETS, Bob Veloski, Town Administrator

Bob reviewed the all the budgets pertaining to the executive administration for FY15.  Bob stated that the budgets included the 2.5% increases in the salary lines for the personnel and a $3000 increase for the assessing clerk and the bookkeeper who will be taking on the HR responsibilities after we get her the software she is familiar with and she is up to speed.  Jeff commented about line 4194.410 and a possible increase occurring as the cost of electricity may go up over the next year.  Bob will bring this issue back to the BOS for review.   


FIRE DEPARTMENT, Chief Dexter


Chief Paul Dexter reviewed the Fire Department budget for FY15.  Chief stated that the salary lines are all increased.  The chief salary is up due to placement on the pay matrix and the per diem line is up for the 2.5% increases.  Chief pointed out the added line this for LRMFA and Sanbornton’s portion is $27,893 in FY15 for the county.  This figure is based on the population of the town, evaluation of the town and a fixed cost.  The Chief stated the department is currently operating with 25-27 members all are certified fire or EMS or both.  Chief states he took the E911 back over from the assessing clerk and he does the emergency management coordination, therefore he has moved that money in the budget over to his salary line.  Jeff informed the Chief that the Budget Committee voted down the recommendation of the 2.5% salary increases in all the salary lines of the budget. The Chief informed the committee that three employees (one being him) are being moved up in salary according to the pay matrix grade.
Roger Grey made a motion to continue the meeting 2nd by Jeff Jenkins all were in favor.

The budget committee had a lengthy conversation regarding the use of and development of the pay matrix, including the grades and steps.  

LIBRARY, Marla Davis; Trustee and Marcia Haigh; Director


Marla and Marcia reviewed the Library budget for FY15.  Marla introduced the new director to the committee as well as the trustees present: Kris Rathjen, David Adams, Alternate Carol Dexter and Alternate Steve Ober.  Marla overviewed the budget and stated that a 2.5% had been added to the salaries and that the new part-time employee is for 12 hours a week for 10 weeks in the summer and used as a fill-in for vacations or other staff time off.  Marla stated that the Library trustees have not voted on the figures she was presenting tonight as there were a few minor calculation errors, they would get back to us for the official vote of the trustees.  The committee questioned the function of the employees and hours etc.  Marla explained the staff schedule and functions so that the budget committee had a better understanding of the funding for salaries requested.  The committee asked if Marla could get us figures to work from that were the basis for the additional 2.5%, as the budget committee voted not to support the 2.5% and that way we would have the information for explanation at the public hearing and town meeting.  Marla reviewed the increase to the custodial services which included extra cleaning in the winter months as well. Chair Leighton questioned the line item for books, and Marla explained the use of these funds as well as explained the use of the trust funds of the town and how they were for specific purposes.
Other

The committee discussed our current stance on the 2.5% and how we are not supporting this and Chair asked if the committee was willing to discuss any other percentage for a COLA raise.  After discussion the committee members decided that we will not reconsider our current stand on this issue nor entertain any other raise for FY15. 


Jeff made a motion to recommend the Police budget minus the 2.5% raises and the Executive Administration budgets (pages 1, 3, 5, 6, 9, 11, 12, 20, 19, 25, 27, 28, 29) as presented by Bob Veloski minus the 2.5% raise, all were in favor.


Jeff followed up with Katy regarding funding for Old Home day and the location of funds.  Katy reassured Jeff that the original seed money provided by the town was spent, other money donated to the Old Home Day committee was used to purchase items to sell and the profits are being held in a fund by the Grange.  


Jeff reviewed the minutes from the last CIPC meeting and the amounts listed for the vibratory roller did not add up and that this issue should be followed next week when the DPW presents their budget that includes money for rental of such roller.  

Jeff presented the document he received from Bob regarding the breakdown of expenditures for the Highway block grant.  Jeff made notations as to what project this money was used for over the last 3 years.  It is Jeff’s opinion that if this money would have come from the $400k Road Capitol account as originally planned, the money for the block grant is flexible enough to be used for the current DPW budget if needed for Salt/Sand or gravel. Jeff suggested making the appropriate bookkeeping correction for the purpose of freeing up the block grant funds for flexibility purposes for DPW budget.
Adjourn


At 10:26 pm, Roger Grey made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by John Olmstead all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

 Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary

